
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 4-25-2016 

PRESENT: Donna L. Goodale, Chairperson; Alan Gowell and Laurence Mercier, members of the Board; Jo-
Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor, C. Bonnell, Administrative Assistant; and Ed Pierce, Data 
Collector/Office Assistant 

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 3:00 PM.  After motion made and seconded, the Board elected 
Alan Gowell chairman for the ensuing year. 

After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the April 8, 2016 meeting were unanimously 
approved. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

Jo-Ann read a letter to the Board from Robert Strayton(307 Chappaquiddick Rd).  He feels that if the cell 
tower gets approved at 14 Sampsons Ave on Chappy his value should be lowered.   

PERMISSION TO ABATE: 

Nothing at this time 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Jo-Ann reported to the Board that there will be a meeting concerning the open meeting law on Thursday 
May 5, 2016, and that she will be attending.   

At 3:10 PM Mr. Gowell made a motion to go into executive session to discuss abatement applications 
and to return to open session when done.  Ms. Goodale, aye, Mr. Mercier, aye. 

The Board returned to regular session at 3:35PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the Board voted the following on abatement applications: 

Brian O’Donohue (7-84) RE Abate 15,200 

Cozy Hearth Community Corp (25-10.1) RE Abate 451,500 

William H. Bennett (25-10.2) RE Abate 719,200 

William H. Bennett (25-10.3) RE Abate 719,200 

Five abatement applications were denied. 

The next meeting will be posted for Monday, May 23, 2016 at 3:00 PM 

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 3:40 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 

 


